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PER CURIAM:*

As his first issue for contesting the district court’s
revocation of his supervised release, Michael Knox asserts:  the
district court should have required the Government to present
independent evidence against him; and should have provided reasons
for its judgment.  At a supervised release revocation proceeding,
a defendant is entitled to certain due process protections,
including disclosure of the evidence against him and a written
explanation of the factfinder’s reasons.  See Morrissey v. Brewer,
408 U.S. 471, 488-489 (1972) (setting out requirements for parole
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revocation), United States v. Ayers, 946 F.2d 1127, 1129-30 (5th
Cir. 1991) (applying Morrissey’s requirements to revocation of
supervised release).  But, Knox waived those rights by pleading
true to the charges against him.  See Morrissey, 408 U.S. at 490;
United States v. Holland, 850 F.2d 1048, 1050-51 (5th Cir. 1988).
We reject Knox’s claim that, despite that waiver, more is required.

Knox’s other issue is that the district court should have
ascertained on the record that his plea of true was knowing and
voluntary as is required under Boykin v. Alabama, 395 U.S. 238
(1969) (requirements for guilty plea).  Because Knox did not object
to the district court’s failure to do so at the revocation hearing,
review is only for plain error.  United States v. Olano, 507 U.S.
725, 732-35 (1993).  Knox concedes that our court has refrained
from deciding whether Boykin should be extended to revocations of
supervised release.  Cf. United States v. Johns, 625 F.2d 1175 (5th
Cir. Unit B. 1980) (declining to extend Federal Rule of Criminal
Procedure to probation revocation, but declining to reach
protections afforded by Boykin).  Furthermore, nothing in the
record shows that Knox did not understand the consequences of his
plea or the elements of his offense, nor does he assert his plea
actually was unknowing or involuntary, thereby affecting his
substantial rights.  In short, Knox has failed to show plain error.

AFFIRMED   


